FEBRUARY 17, 2021, REGULAR BOARD MEETING

The Stanton School District Board of Directors met at 5:30 p.m. on Wednesday, February 17, 2021, in the High School Library for a regular session. President Brian Bates called the meeting to order with Directors Travis Taylor, Amy Tibben, and Sally Stoakes present. Additional attendees were Superintendent David Gute, K-12 Principal Katie Elwood, Business Manager Shirley Maxwell, and Board Secretary Tammy Boyer. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Director Tibben made a motion to approve the agenda with a second by Director Stoakes. The motion carried unanimously.

CONSENT AGENDA
Director Stoakes made a motion to approve the consent agenda of past minutes, reports, and bills with a second by second by Director Taylor. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL
RESIGNATION OF SUSAN PETERSON
Director Taylor made a motion to regretfully accept the resignation of Susan Peterson, Instructional Coach, at the end of the 2020-2021 school year with a second by Director Stoakes. The motion carried unanimously.

SUPERINTENDENT UPDATE
Superintendent Gute reported that the legislators have passed 2.4% State Supplemental Aid but the governor has not signed it yet. Director Stoakes shared what her thoughts were for updating the building by starting in the gym area. 

PRINCIPAL UPDATE
Principal Elwood reported that the PTSO’s Golf Tournament is scheduled for May 22nd. They are providing lunch for the teachers during Parent/Teacher Conferences next week. The Booster Club voted to replace the wall pads in the gym and will be working with Mr. Jake Lord to get those ordered and installed. They have also pledged $3000 towards a sprinkler system for the football field. 
  The NHS are selling Valentine treats for a scholarship fundraiser. The FCCLA in partnership with the Red Cross will be having another blood drive on March 17. The Quiz Bowl is competing in the 103 the Bee radio station contest. The Conference Quiz Bowl Contest will be held at Stanton on March 10. Ms. Kelsie Schmidt and Mr. John Mainquist are making plans and setting up safety protocols for the following events: Parade of Bands, March 2; High School Play, March 5; and Elementary Musical, March 12. The Corner Conference has decided to cancel the Vocal and Instrumental Music Festivals this spring. The girls basketball team won the first 2 games of regional play and will play Friday night at Elk Horn. Congratulations to the boys team who finished their season 12-8 and a special thank you as they helped at the Saturday morning Little Vikes Basketball clinic. Principal Elwood shared the Winter FAST screening data with the board. The MS/HS students will take the state assessments the week of March 15 and the elementary will take them the week of March 22. The Drivers Education class is taking place this month with 31 students.

GOOD NEWS
CONGRATULATIONS TO:
Colby Royal, who signed to play basketball at Grandview next year.

The Three groups who participated in the State Large Group Speech Contest on February 5. Of the three groups, two groups received a division I rating and the other group received a division II rating.

Simon Showalter, and Meredith Roberts who received 1st place and Kyla Hart who received 3rd place on their Science Fair projects. Stanton had 20 students who represented the school in the fair.

Slade Graham, Ashley Henneman, and Dacey Henneman who advanced to the FFA District Contest.

NEW BUSINESS
MONTGOMERY COUNTY CONFERENCE BOARD MEMBER
Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Director Bates as the Montgomery County Conference Board Member with a second by Director Taylor. The motion carried unanimously.

OPEN ENROLLMENT
Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Octavia Bruce for open enrollment from Red Oak to Stanton for the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Tibben made a motion to approve Alice Duckett for open enrollment from Red Oak to Stanton for the 2020-2021 school year pending Red Oak Community School approval with a second by Director Stoakes. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Tibben made a motion to approve Coltyn Fink for open enrollment from Stanton to Villisca for the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director Taylor. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Alaina Green for open enrollment from Glenwood to Stanton for the 2020-2021 school year due to a move with a second by Director Taylor. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Tibben made a motion to approve Alek Green for open enrollment from Glenwood to Stanton for the 2020-2021 school year due to a move with a second by Director Taylor. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Amelia Green for open enrollment from Glenwood to Stanton for the 2020-2021 school year due to a move with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Aubrey Herzberg for open enrollment from Stanton to Clarinda for the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director Taylor. The motion carried unanimously.

OTHER
A discussion was held on remote learning days vs snow days.

ADJOURNMENT
President Bates adjourned the meeting at 6:39 PM. The next regular meeting for the board is set for March 17, at 5:30 PM in the Board Room.


												
Brian Bates, President					Tammy Boyer, Board Secretary
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